Minutes
Tuesday, February 10, 2009
Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, February 10, 2009, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Tim Allen, Chairperson



Tom Romeo, Member






 Lori Mitchener, Member
 Jonathan Cody, Member
Absent:  

Martin Weiss, Member



 
Staff




Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant




Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent
Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Romeo, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of January 13, 2009.

Certificate of Compliance
Castle Estates   (245-382)
Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted: 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for the work done satisfactorily.

Maritime Pipeline (245-889)
Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted: 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for the work done satisfactorily.
Public Hearings
Ipswich River Park Bathrooms - RDA
Sergio Coviello, was present and represented the Parks and Recreation Dept.  The bathroom facility was turned on the plans so that the doorway could be seen from the park area, but it is still within the 100’ buffer to wetlands.  There was a question about how construction materials and vehicles would get into the park area.  Sergio said that they will access over the metal bridge located near the Hockey rink.  They will put steel plates down over the existing bridge and at a later date, Marty Tilton will come back before the Commission for bridge work there.  Mr. Romeo asked if they planned to pipe the plumbing in the concession stand into the new tanks.  Sergio said that he didn’t believe there was any plumbing in the building, but if there was, they would.
Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Ms. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Negative 3 Determination.

Continued Public Hearings

153-177 Marblehead Street (245-1312)
Lori Mitchener recused herself from the hearing and sat with the audience.

Chris Sparagus, from Hayes Engineering, was present along with Attorney Senior, and the applicant, Brent McKinley.  Mr. Sparagus explained the NOI submitted for the construction of a roadway, drainage, and stormwater management. The project includes a 28 lot subdivision with a 3856 l.f. looproad (Pondview Lane) off Marblehead St. on 52.6 acres of land. Also proposed is a 12'-16' paved emergency access road from Marblehead to Pondview Lane.  Ten acres are proposed to be Open Space which abuts Harold Parker State Forest.  It is calculated that 25 acres will be altered for the construction of the house lots, roadway, and utilitues. There was an ORAD issued in June 2008.  Seven potential vernals pools were observed by Seekamp Environmental, 3 of which were positively identified as actual vernal pools. These are depicted on the plans as VPA 1-19 in the A series wetland, NVP 1-19 in the N series wetland, and APVP 1--11, PVP 1-9 in the E series wetland.  

 

An equestrian pathway is proposed to run from Marblehead St, along Pondview Lane to lots 14 & 15.  It will be between the lot lines of these lots and continue to Harold Parker State Forest. The path should be either dirt, grass, sand or mulch. 

 

The project proposes BVW, alteration of 76 s.f. and 150 s.f. of replacement on Lot 17. Also, it proposes the alteration of 60 l.f. of bank with the installation of a new culvert. 23 l.f. of cast iron pipe will be removed and restored back to bank in this area. Overall the site will require significant fill because of the high groundwater.  Sixteen of the lots will need to file individual NOI's as they fall within the 100' buffer zone. 

Mr. Sparagus’ responses to Leah’s comments on the project:

1. They will be opening up corridors between the vernal pools.

2. They are creating critter tunnels.

3. They will put some consideration into the materials for the equestrian trail.
4. Leah commented that Lots 3 & 8 & 15 don’t meet the 75% buffer disturbance.  Mr. Sparagus said that open space consists of not only buffer but 42% upland and some forested upland, and therefore, the lots were made smaller and some lots like 3, 8 & 15 exceed the 75%.  He said most lots are only at 50%.
Leah commented further:
1. She doesn’t think the tunnel under the road will be enough at vernal pool #4 and commented on the habitat for the wood frog.

2. Lots 8 &15 meeting the 75% threshold.
3. Lots 18 & 24 exactly 75% buffer disturbance - she doesn’t believe they can keep to it.

4. Horse path note mentioned in Laine Rae’s letter.  Laine would like the path to go into the State Forest.

5. History of the site and contamination from previously being a mink factory.

Attorney Senior said that the applicant intends to do a 21E after EOA does initial tests.

6. Leah noted the area that would need remediation and debris removed.
7. She notes that a lot of fill is being brought in – some close to the 12’ no disturb.

Mr. Romeo moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission continue the Public Hearing to March 10, 2009 at 8:00 PM

279 Elm Street (245-1316)
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates, was present and explained the proposal for a single family house and septic system.  The frontage for this house is on Duane Drive.  The septic system is almost out of the buffer.  Ground water is only 2’ down.  The wetlands follow along the northerly side of the property and cut in at the back.  The work is to be done in a opened grassed area with only two small evergreens to be removed.  The house is 50’ from the wetlands.  A row of evergreens will remain as a buffer and act as the limit of work.  The Board of Health has issued a permit.  Ms. Basbanes asked if the driveway could be moved so the runoff from it doesn’t go into the wetlands.  Mr. Roy said they have to look into it.  They are proposing a mounded system and they are trying to keep the fill away from the wetlands.  Ms Basbanes asked if an infiltration system near the driveway could be installed so that sand and salt doesn’t runoff into the wetlands.  The project will result in a 72% buffer disturbance.  There is a perennial stream 350’ behind this lot.  

An abutter asked if any more clearing for future building could be done behind this lot.  Mr. Roy said probably not because of the wetlands and buffer zone, and also because they are already at 72% buffer disturbance.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions plus a plan to be submitted with the trenches around the driveway.

40 Lindor Road (245-1314)
Greg Hochmuth, from Neve-Morin Group, was present for the applicant.  There is an intermittent stream that flows along the back of this property.  Recent culvert work in the area increased the flow of the stream and is aiding in eroding the bank.  The applicant is looking to stabilize the bank, add an addition and replace the failed septic system.  The new septic system will be closer to the house, approximately 17’ away, and they plan to use alternative technology with a staggered system.  Mr. Hochmuth said that they have made every effort to shrink the system and move it further away.  An impervious barrier will surround the system.  Currently, there is lawn up to the bank, which is why they are proposing the haybales installed in the wetlands.  The location for the addition would not be suitable for the septic system because the soils are not right.  They are proposing a rip rap slope.  They plan to use Filtrek Enviro log as an erosion control.  It is a biodegradable sleeve with plant seedlings within it and it hides as vegetation grows.  The existing shed will be moved behind the house and will be located near the new addition.
The neighbor behind commented on moving the shed, along with other materials she would like removed.  She asked that the rocks placed under the shed be put back on the stone boundary wall.  Ms. Mitchener asked if removing the stones will cause more disturbance?  After the shed is moved, the Commission will re-visit the site and determine if the rocks should be moved.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to 3/10/09.
0-69 Chestnut Street (245-1315) 
Jack Sullivan, from Sullivan Engineering Group, was present along with the applicant, Steve O’Neill.  Mr. O’Neill owns the land behind 69 Chestnut Street, which is currently landlocked.  Town-owned land abuts the property and was recently transferred into the custody of the Housing Authority for a period of time to see if they can obtain a grant to build an Elderly Housing complex on that land.  Mr. O’Neill is looking to gain access off the roadway that would be constructed for the Elderly Housing.  The 180’ proposed roadway would require a crossing over an intermittent brook.  They are looking to get a variance from Community Planning from a 28’ wide roadway down to 24’, which in turn will require replication one and a half times the 380 s.f. amount of filling required.  The replication area will be on Mr. O’Neill’s property.  Mr. Sullivan spoke of the low impact development techniques he plans to utilize.  He is proposing a box culvert with an open bottom with utilities going over the top.  For Mr. O’Neill’s house, they are proposing deep sump catch basins and the replication area will also serve as a detention basin.  The proposal only brings the roadway slightly passed Mr. O’Neill’s property.  Ms. Basbanes is concerned with Mr. Sullivan’s drainage calculations when the roadway is brought into the housing development and asked him to look into swales for additional storage.  Mr. Sullivan said that they will be trying to keep a lot of the trees.  The project is going through the Planning Board and the plans are not definite yet.
Mr. Reedy, 69 Chestnut Street, said that in May 2008 work was conducted and he was not notified by mail and he wants to know who was responsible.  Ms. Basbanes said that it was discussed at a meeting that a temporary crossing would be done to do testing.  Mr. Reedy says that the area was altered.  Ms. Basbanes said that the stream bank was not altered and no root systems were damaged.  Some trees were taken down but small in caliber.  Mr. Reedy asked who was responsible because the applicant is Mr. O’Neill, but the Housing Authority was involved, the Conservation Commission, and the Planning Board.  Mr. Reedy was advised because there are many boards involved, to speak to the Board of Selectmen if he needs further clarification.

Mr. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission accepts the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to 3/10/09. 
32 Eames Street (245-1317)
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates was present for the applicant.  The current septic system is in the water table and has failed Title V.  There is BVW that runs straight across the back of the property.  All work for the new system will be done within the existing lawn.  They plan to install a 1000 gal. pump chamber and will have a mounded system.  The new system will be located 50’ from the edge of BVW.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.  
Adjourn 

Mr. Cody moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 9:30 PM
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